Mercier, Betty

From:

Alice Gibb

Sent:

Sunday, April 22, 2012 10:53 AM

To:

Usher, Harold; Mercier, Betty; Bryant, Judy

Subject:

Re: SoHo Reconstruction Phase 11 - Please Attach to Committee Agenda

Harold Usher, Chairman Civic Works Committee

Dear Coun. Harold Usher:

I am writing to express my support for the SoHo Reconstruction Phase II plans to improve Horton Street east from Wellington Road to Waterloo Street. As a member of the SoHo community association and a long-time member of the community, I am strongly in favor of plans to beautify this section of our neighborhood with improved sidewalk space, the median on Horton Street, and especially the planting of more trees. This will make the area much more attractive to residents and visitors; friendlier to pedestrians, (including the residents of Maple View Terrace seniors' home) and should make this section safer for cyclists.

This block is a very high traffic area, due both to the presence of the Tim Horton's cafe and to the number of vehicles turning onto Wellington Road. I would hope this change would slightly slow the traffic and would make the area more walker friendly.

I have attended several community meetings where these plans were discussed and the majority of those attending the public meetings were in favor of the changes. Wellington and Horton is the key intersection in our neighborhood and we need to present an attractive face at this entranceway to our community. I believe with the new businesses coming to the community and the proposed development changes over the coming years, SoHo is about to become London's newest destination area. SoHo is also one of the most historic neighborhoods in London and this is going to be recognized increasingly in the future.

Once again, I am in support of the changes proposed along Horton Street by the addition of wider sidewalks, a median and more tree planting.

Sincerely:

Alice Gibb 19-374 Simcoe Street London, ON N6B IJ7

Mercier, Betty

From:

ERIC HAMM

Sent:

Friday, April 20, 2012 4:12 PM

To: Subject: Mercier, Betty FW: CWC MEETING APRIL 23/20122

From: nancy.hamm(

Subject: CWC MEETING APRIL 23/20122 Date: Fri, 20 Apr 2012 16:06:32 -0400

Councillor Harold Usher my name is Nancy Hamm and I live in Soho. I approve the development of the second phase of Soho reconstruction of Horton Street. I have attended all the meetings and saw what was going to be done to the street. I defently want to see bike pathes and the plants put in the development. My husband an I think it is along time coming for this area to be redeveloped. yours truly Nancy Hamm { please attach to agenda of April 23 meeting. Ms. Betty Mercier Administrative Assistant}